FACIL ITATING COORDINATION IN AGRICULTURAL EDUCATION - 5

        JULY, 2010, SUMMARY OF ACTIVITIES FOR DEAN DITTMAR
I.  ON SITE ASSISTANCE – SCHOOLS – 2

COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS - 0
SCHOOLS – Christ Our Rock Lutheran School-Centralia, Waterloo
COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS – 
II.  WORKSHOPS PRESENTED – 0

   PARTICIPANTS – 0
III.  MEETINGS/CONVENTIONS/CONFERENCES ATTENDED – 5
Education Committee Meeting, St. Louis AgriBusiness Club, St. Louis, MO

Ag Career Program and Tour of Monsanto with 60+ Upward Bound Students of the East St. Louis 

  Higher Education Campus, St. Louis, MO

Education Meeting with Monsanto Representatives, Waterloo

FCAE Staff Meeting, Conference Call(2)
IV.  MILES TRAVELED – Auto: 0
V.  OTHER ACTIVITIES - 11
Reviewed and Made Changes to my Article of the Annual Agricultural Education Report

Completed and Sent Summer Professional Development CPDU Paperwork to Teachers/IAVAT Office

Prepared for Section IAVAT Fall Meetings

Assisted Counties in Completing their AITC Grant Applications

Wrote and Sent Letter of Recommendation for Curt Robbins

Contacted Schools/Teachers Not Submitting a Signed Ag Grant Budget

Brainstormed Cost Saving Measures for Travel, On-Site Assistance, Conferences, etc.
Assisted and Mentored Kim Haywood –Program Planning, Goals, and Activities
Managed and Maintained the Website 

Wrote and Sent Email Messages/Updated Email Addresses on the Listserv

Completed Monthly Reports

Sent Teacher and Individual Informational Requests
VI.  COMMENTARY

Meeting with representatives from Monsanto at the Waterloo High School was productive.  Biotechnology is a key curriculum with them to help advance this partnership with industry and education.  The situation with the FY11 budget for the agricultural education line item continues to be frustrating.  Kim did a very good job in planning and organizing the Monsanto career tour and presentations with East St. Louis area Upward Bound students.  These urban students gained a good insight of the agricultural industry.  I was glad to see that Christ Our Rock Lutheran School is continuing their agriculture program at their non-public high school.  We need to assist and encourage these schools more than we are doing now.
